Lindenwood University

Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

Newsletters

4-24-1990

Lindenwood Bulletins, April 24, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

BULLETINS

Volume 166, No. 26

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE

April 24, 1990

1990 COMMENCEMENT FEATURES JACK BUCK AS GUEST SPEAKER

Thirty-six-year veteran broadcaster Jack Buck will speak on Saturday, May 5 for graduates attending the 1990 Commencement ceremony beginning at 10:00 a.m. in front of Sibley Hall. The Reverend Dr. John L. Williams, Synod Executive of the Synod of Mid-America, Presbyterian Church(USA), will be the guest speaker at the college's annual Baccalaureate ceremony held on Friday, May 4 at 7:30 p.m. in the St. Charles Presbyterian Church.

Buck and Williams will receive citations in the form of honorary degrees from Lindenwood. Margaret B. Silver, director of education at the International Institute of Metropolitan St. Louis, will also receive an honorary degree from the college.

Additional honored guests for both ceremonies include the recipients of the Lindenwood College 1990 Alumni Merit Awards: for Professional Accomplishment, Carol Kellogg Stoub (Class of '57) of LaGrange, Ill.; for Volunteer Accomplishment, Susann Riffe (Class of '70) of Leawood, Kansas; and for Service to Lindenwood, Virginia Terry (Class of '59) of St. Charles, Mo.

Professors Edith E. Graber and Nancy Polette will also be honored at the Commencement ceremony. Each will be conferred Professor Emerita.

The Lindenwood College CLass of 1990 has 465 May graduates ands 121 candidates for Summer 1990 graduation. Both groups include stuents who will receive undergraduate and graduate degrees.

LEAN ON ME

The Lindenwood College community is invited to attend "From Disgrace to Amazing Grace" presented by Joe Clark, principal emeritus of Eastside High, at 7:30 p.m. on April 25, 1990 at the Meramec Gymnasium.

Clark's accomplishments at Eastside High were the subject of the Warner Brothers Film, "Lean On Me". The program will include Clark's views on discipline, challenges, and confrontations, as well as an extensive question/answer period.

A reception will follow the lecture. There is no admission charge for the program. St. Louis Community College at Meramec is located at 11333 Big Bend Blvd. (Geyer Rd. and Big Bend Blvd.) in Kirkwood.

GRADES IN, GRADS OUT

In preparation for Commencement, the Registrar's office will be closed on May 2. Normal operations will resume on May 3 for pre-registration. All requests for transcripts will be processed after graduation. The Registrar's office appreciates your patience during this time. Also, grades are due by May 1 at 4 p.m. so that they may be processed in time for graduation.

OPEN DOORS, TIDY SPACES

To create a more inviting atmosphere to students and college visitors, the Office of the Executive Administration would like faculty and staff to entertain an open-door policy. In the event that you are unable to keep your door open (air-conditioning, machine noise, etc.) please encourage walk-ins with a sign posted on your door.

Also, if you have excess furniture, trash, or other items for maintenance pick-up, please submit a request for pick-up to the Maintenance Office. In any case, please fo not move any items into hallways. Wait for maintenance to pick them up from your office.

WELCOME ABOARD

There's a friendly new face on campus. Robert Westling, director of security at Lindenwood, began working at the College April 16, 1990. He comes to Lindenwood from the Manchester Police Department and plans on using his skills to train the present security staff. Robert says some of his first projects include a solution to the parking problem as well as further analysis of the campus lighting situation. He adds that Security plans for next semester include seminars on teaching women practical self-defense for rape prevention. Also, in the works for next semester is a "Golden Knights" program in which students would assist in policing the campus for safety and appearance, and become active in other safety programs.

A FOND FAREWELL

Judy Peters, Lindenwood College Alumni Director, will be leaving the college to begin a new life as a Member Services Manager for the St. Charles Chamber of Commerce beginning in May 1, 1990. Best wishes, Judy!

NIGHT OWLS FLOCK TO LIBRARY

ever at Butler Library have been extended during exams ek for your studying pleasure. The new hours are 8 a.m. to midnight, Monday through Thursday. Good Luck!!!

TWO, TWO, TWO WAYS TO UNLOAD YOUR EXCESS BAGGAGE

\$\$\$CASH\$\$\$ FOR BOOKS will be on campus April 23-27 to buy back your textbooks. Located by the Bookstore in the lower level of Roemer Hall, the hours to cash in on the books most likely to make you snooze are Monday through Thursday, 9 a.m. to 6 p.m., and Friday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Need books for next semester? Or just want to sell off the used ones? The SOCIETY OF FAMILIES, an LC parents organization, is sponsoring its Used Book Sale on April 24 through April 26 in Cobbs Hall. Hours are 11 a.m. to 2 p.m., Tuesday through Thursday. Support your local parents and cash in on the commission.

MOOSE FESTIVAL

Are you looking for summer entertainment to fill the void in your lives once Spring semester is finished? KCLC is sponsoring the cult classic, "A Salute to Rocky and Bullwinkle" on May 18, 19, and 20 in Young Auditorium.

Show times are 7 p.m. and 9 p.m. Friday, Saturday, and Sunday with a special matinee showing at 2 p.m. on Saturday and Sunday, May 19 and 20. Advance tickets are available at Tickets Now Locations or Dial-A-Tix for \$4 or you can buy them at the door for \$5.50 The matinee showing is \$3 admission. Get your tickets early, this adventure in cartooning promises to be a sell-out.

MUSIC TO THEIR EARS

Enjoying singing to your car stereo? Think you sound good? Want to sound good with a bunch of other singers? The Lindenwood Chorale Ensemble is seeking students interested in taking the course for college credit. To enroll, contact your advisor or call the Music Department at ext. 253.

FEAST BEFORE DAYBREAK, BE THERE

Would you rather be cramming for exams or cramming food in your mouth? Silly question, right? Well then, have we got a deal for you. Student Life is sponsoring its annual "Midnight Breakfast" at Ayres Cafeteria on April 25 from 11 p.m. to 1:30 a.m. Faculty and staff will prepare some brainstimulating nourishment that's guaranteed to help get you through finals week. FROM ALL OF US TO ALL OF YOU Best Wishes for Your Success and Bon Appetite'.

OEHLER ELECTED PRESIDENT

Camille Oehler was recently elected president of the St. Louis chapter of the Jaycees. Previously an all male organization, the Junior Chamber of Commerce began admitting women in 1984 due to a Supreme Court decision. Camille is grateful for the opportunity to head the Jaycees and to continue her dedication to community-service through this important organization.

COMMENCEMENT RECAP

- May 2 Baccalaureate and Commencement Rehearsal, 3-4:30 p.m., front steps of Roemer Hall
- May 4 Baccalaureate, 7:30 p.m., St. Charles Presbyterian Church
- May 5 Commencement 1990 Front of Sibley Hall, 10 a.m.

In case of rain, Rehearsal and Commencement will be moved to the St. Charles Presbyterian Church.

DON'T GET HOT WHEN BOOKS YOU HAVE NOT

TO FACULTY TEACHING THIS SUMMER: Your textbook orders for summer classes are now past due. If you have not yet placed your order, please remember to turn them in to the Bookstore so your books can arrive in time for your class(es)

MRS. SIBLEY'S CLEANING HER ATTIC

Call the neighbors, grab the kids and run to the Seventh Annual Mrs. Sibley's Attic Sale on June 2 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Over 250 booths selling antiques, crafts, flea market items (sans fleas), and food will be accompanied by entertainment from area high school jazz bands. A beautiful handmade quilt will be raffled later in the afternoon.

The attic sale is organized and sponsored by the Lindenwood College St. Charles Alumni Club and will raise scholarship money for Lindenwood students. We'll see you there!

"BULLETINS" is published weekly by the Public Relations office. Students responsible for producing the newsletter are: Pam Allen, Kelly Boehmer and Jeanne Malpiedi. Please send your written notices to Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, via campus mail. Deadline is Thursday at 5 p.m. We welcome any anecdotes, news, information and input from Lindenwood faculty, staff and students.